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I have ~?P~ November 15,2005 letter regarding medical records for 
inmat-To date I have received no response. 

I also have some grave concerns regarding the recent decision to discontinue providing 
grievance receipts for inmate grievances. There has been a historical problem with the 
non-receipt of inmate grievances. This recent change in process seems to be designed to 
facilitate WDOC officials in their "losing" of grievances as opposed to protecting the 
rights of inmates to a viable grievance process. I would like you to discuss the rationale 
for this change and how inmate's rights will be protected. In contested cases how will an 
inmate prove his submission of a grievance? Please include a copy of the most recent 
inmate grievance procedure for our review. Thank-you for your attention to these 
matters . 

.. Tliank:}You, 

/ 
/ 
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Dear 

I am writing in response to your letter dated January 10, 2006. With 
ard to your request for the medical records pertaining to 

•Ill I informed you in my letter of December 5, 2005, that his 
medical records number forty-eight (48) pages. At the WDOC rate, your bill 
for these records is $24.00. Again, please mail the payment to the 
Department as outlined in that letter, and the records will be forwarded to 
you. 

Concerning your questions regarding the WDOC grievance process, it 
is true that the WDOC is not currently providing written receipts for inmate 
grievances at the Wyoming State Penitentiary (WSP). Discontinuing that 
practice, however, has had little effect on the WDOC's receipt of inmate 
grievances. The receipts that were previously utilized by staff at the WSP 
were nothing more than the pod officer signing a document indicating that 
they received the inmate's grievance, and subsequently furnishing that 
inmate with a copy of the document. This was only done for informal 
grievances. There was no number assigned to the document, no 
acknowledgment of the date of issuance, nor did the document contain a 



description of the grievance or any other tracking information. In effect, it 
was not useful in tracking inmate grievances. 

Under the current practice, inmates are to submit their informal 
grievances by depositing them in a bin provided by staff. There is no 
information that indicates that any inmate has been unable to file a 
grievance as a result of discontinuing the practice of providing receipts for 
grievances. Further, should an informal grievance become lost for whatever 
reason, that particular inmate would still have the formal grievance process 
available to them. 

I have, however, discussed the current gr.:ievance process with Warden 
and Deputy Director Warden has informed me that 

he will permit inmates to refile a · evance if the inmate claims that it was 
lost by WDOC staff. Deputy has also indicated that the WDOC is 
considering implementing a new grievance form , in triplicate, which would 
provide the inmate with a copy/receipt of their grievance. At the present 
time, the WDOC w ill make every effort to provide the inmates with 
un~ttered a'1~~ss to the grievance system. As you requested, I ha'\lle 
enclosed ~he current WDOC grievance policy. You will note that it does not 
address grievance receipts. 

On a different topic, the provision of medical and mental health care 
was again audited, during the week of January 9, 2006. I anticipate that 
the written report will be completed in the next several weeks. I will" ~f 
)\;course provi~ wou with a copy, and I will also provide you with information 
pertaining to the auditors. 

Senior Assistant Attorney General 
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